Brownfield. Rehabilitation and Care Center

May 6, 2022
Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,

We want to take this opportunity to update you regarding COVID-19 and our facility. As always, we strive to be timely
and transparent in the information we provide. As such, please read the information below so that you are aware of what is
going on in our facility and know the steps we are taking to keep our community safe.

CURRENT COVID-STATUS

Fortunately, we have not had any employees or residents test positive from an antigen testing as of today since the possible
exposure. Staff will also be tested twice per week for another week. Any positive tests will be verified with a PCR test. The
Transmission Rate for Terry county is low. 88% of employees have been vaccinated along with 79% of residents. Please
remember, regardless of your vaccination status, we still have to practice COVID-19 prevention.

REOPENING

Currently, residents may go out on outings. If the outing is overnight, the resident is vaccinated, has no signs or symptoms
on return and they haven’t been exposed to anybody with COVID-19, they do not have quarantine upon return. There is
not any restrictions on visitation at this time. Visitors must still pass the screening process and wear a mask. We ask that if
you are sick and have any signs or symptoms of COVID19, please do not visit until a later time.

FUTURE COVID-REPORTING

In an effort to provide you with up-to-date information about COVID-19 in our facility, we will notify you of newly
confirmed cases of COVID-19 as well as when three or more residents and/or staff present with new onset respiratory
symptoms that occur within 72 hours. We will also update you with any new steps we are taking to prevent and reduce the
risk of transmission of COVID-19. .

To ensure that all parties are notified as quickly as possible and have access to the most recent notifications, we will post
all updates on our facility website at brownfieldcare.com under the COVID-19 information tab. We will provide specific
updates to representatives/families regarding a resident’s condition if he/she tests positive for COVID-19 or is displaying
symptoms of COVID-19. We also encourage you to visit the CDC website (www.cdc.gov) to learn more about COVID-
19 and how you can help prevent the spread of this virus.

CONTACT US

We understand these uncertain times bring up many questions, and while we are making every effort to provide you with
as much information as possible, we are happy to discuss any questions or concerns you may have. Please feel free to
contact us directly at 806-637-4307. :
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